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www.knockholtparish.org.uk


                                                                                                                                           25th July 2022
ULEZ consultation

Dear Sir,

Knockholt Parish Council are writing to formally advise you of their strong objection to the proposed expansion of the ULEZ zone commencing August next year.
For clarification, the Parish of Knockholt is located directly adjacent to the boundary of the extended ULEZ zone and hence is of very considerable concern to our residents.
Our key objections may be summarised as follows:
The imposition of this restriction on personal freedom by a remote organization for whom we are unable to vote, which is contrary to the principles of the democratic system. The slogan ‘no taxation without representation’ would seem highly appropriate in this case.
This new ULEZ zone unfairly penalizes low income individuals access to healthcare, education, tourism and job opportunities.
This is no more than another form of taxation to bolster London funding at the expense of non-London residents.
Should this proposal go ahead then we would seek to introduce a matching charge for Londoners to access the non-polluted countryside outside the ULEZ zone
An initial study of the sources of pollution within the ULEZ zone clearly indicated that certain industries have deliberately been made exempt (aviation and construction)
We suffer from dismally poor public transport at a level that would be totally unacceptable to London residents and hence have no other option of transportation.
Public transport infrastructure is totally inadequate to enable residents to access their employment, schools, healthcare, and requirement to provide care to dependent relatives residing in a neighbouring London borough.

To impose a sizeable financial penalty upon Knockholt residents caring for dependent relatives living within the proposed expanded ULEZ is both unacceptably divisive and morally indefensible. 
In trying to establish the exact zone boundaries we find conflicting information on the maps available to us via the websites. This lack of precise information indicates a poor standard of preparation which reflects badly on TfL.

We note, with interest, that the total cost of extending the zone and installing the control systems is not covered in any detail.
With regard to the justification on health grounds, we would have expected a far more detailed case which would have included pollution data from ALL sources operating within the extended ULEZ zone, including those sources which are currently exempt. The absence of an independent, rigorous analysis serves only to weaken the TfL case as the limited data supplied would imply a suspicious degree of bias. Latest research indicates that vehicle tyres have been identified as a major source of hazardous airborne particles.
May we conclude by offering an open invitation to the TfL PR to come and address a meeting of village residents in order that the above issues may be explored in rather more detail. We feel that a detailed appreciation of the impact of this proposal upon the Knockholt residents may better inform the decision makers of the consequences of their actions.
Yours Faithfully

Zoe Brookman

Clerk to Knockholt Parish Council
